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Half yearly Progress Review and Refreshment Training were organized in Sauraha, Chitwan in 19 - 21, 

March 2017. The objective of the workshop was to track physical and financial progress of Environment 

Friendly Local Governance Program (EFLGP) till the second quarter of FY 2073/74, and provide positive 

thinking and behavioral change training. 

 

Mr. Rudra Singh Tamang, Joint Secretary 

MoFALD inaugurated the workshop. In his 

remarks, he emphasized on the need of 

harmonization of environment and 

development activities. He also opined that to 

make any development project sustainable, 

environment is integral. He further stated that 

the role of M&E Officer is very challenging in 

the changing context of local bodies.  

 

Mr. Guru Prasad Subedi (Program Manager of 

EFLGP/Under Secretary of MoFALD) chaired 

the training. Mr. Subedi responded to various queries raised by the participants at the workshop. A total of 

64 participants (M&E officers, Engineers and MoFALD/EFLGP PMU staff) attended the program. EFLG 

- PMU facilitated the program. Similarly, Mr. Ishwori Prasad Dhakal (Account Officer, EFLGP) shared the 

importance of timely reporting.  

 

 

M & E Officers of 66 local bodies presented their progress. Mr. Raju Ghale facilitated motivation class on 

behaviour change. 

The workshop was useful in stocktaking the progress status of EFLGP activities in the field, sorting our 

key issues and challenges for achieving 100% progress by the end of FY 2073/74 and identification of 

successful initiatives of the EFLGP work at the field level.  


